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Dear Parents and Carers
There is still time to respond to the public consultation regarding the proposed expansion of Fairlands to three forms of entry. The consultation closes on 21st February 2011.  It is really important that we hear your views on this matter.
Please see the news article on the school website for links to online consultation forms, or pop into the school office for a paper copy.  

Robert Staples

Headteacher

ATTENDANCE AWARD

	
	% CLASS ATTENDANCE 

	
	w/c 17th Jan
	w/c 24th Jan

	ASH
	87.9
	92.1

	BEECH
	93.3
	94.7

	CHERRY
	95
	96

	CHESTNUT
	93
	95.7

	ELDER
	94.2
	94.2

	ELM
	94.6
	95.4

	HAZEL
	92
	95.6

	HORNBEAM
	90.4
	94.4

	LIME
	92.8
	94.4

	LARCH
	93.7
	97.4

	PINE
	95
	92.6

	POPLAR
	92.5
	98.1

	WILLOW
	93.9
	98.1


RECEPTION VISIT TO SHOE SHOPS

The children in Reception enjoyed going to the shoe shops in the town to complete some questionnaires.  They braved the cold weather and visited all 5 shoe shops in the town centre.  They came back with lots of ideas for the shoe shop role-play area, along with posters, sale stickers and bags!  The Foundation Stage staff and children would like to thank all the staff in the shops for being so generous with both their time and freebies.
YEAR 5/6 LACROSSE FESTIVAL

Last week, a group of 5/6 pupils took part in a Primary School Lacrosse Festival at Nobel School.  Considering they had only had two indoor training sessions the week beforehand, they did really well, losing the first 4 matches but then winning their final 2.  Well done to Angela Devlin, who was the only girl representing Fairlands and was also our top goal scorer!
YEAR 5/6 GIRLS FOOTBALL
FAIRLANDS 7   GILES 0
In an exciting cup quarter final, Fairlands overcame an enthusiastic opposition to record an emphatic victory.  An early goal from Georgie-Lee Blackham settled any nerves and three more before half time put us in firm control.  At half time, Jasmine Adom came out of goal onto the pitch, as she had only touched the ball once in the entire half and Lily Page took over from her.  Three more goals gave the score line of 7-0 with four goals from Georgie-Lee and three from Brooke Logan.  We are just one match away from the final. Come on Fairlands!!
UNDER 5’S DATABASE
Thank you to all the parents who have helped us build our database.  We will be passing the information on to Bridge Road Children's Centre and you should hear from them soon.  The winner of the £25 Asda voucher was Miss Carter (mum of Cyra & Harlan Betts).    
Staff from the Children's Centre and the Extended Schools team will be approaching parents next week with a very short questionnaire to find out what activities you are interested in for you and your children.  They may stop you in the playground or outside school to ask a few questions and your answers will then help them to plan what they will do here in the future.  You will be asked for your postcode but this is purely for a mapping exercise. 

If you are not asked to complete a questionnaire, but would like to do one, copies will be available from the school office from our website.  Please either email us your response or put it in the post box in the main entrance foyer.
PARENT FORUM

The next Parent Forum will take place in the afternoon on Thursday, 10th February, in the Upper Building., 1.30-3.00pm.  All parents / carers are invited to come along and join Mr Staples for a cup of tea and share your ideas about the school.

A crèche will be provided if needed – please let the office know in advance.
PARENT GOVERNOR ELECTION

We are delighted to announce the election of our new Parent Governor, Ailsa Forsyth (parent of Tessa and Jago Foord from Beech & Elm classes).
APPLYING FOR A NURSERY PLACE FOR SEPTEMBER 2011
If your child was born between 1 September 2007 and 31 August 2008, you can apply for their nursery place from Monday 21st February.  

The quickest and easiest way to apply is on-line at www.hertsdirect/admissions - Application deadline Friday, 1st April. 
Parents who do not have the facility to apply on-line are welcome to come to the office and use a computer. Mrs Dunthorne will be available to help you, if needed, but please contact her to arrange a convenient time and ensure you decide on the names of your first and second choice of nursery before you come. 
PARENTLINEPLUS BECOMES
 ‘FAMILY LIVES’
Parentline Plus, the UK’s leading parent and family support organisation, has reverted to its registered charity name of Family Lives.
Sara Hassell, our ‘Family Lives’ Parent Support Worker, will continue to work closely with the school to offer support and parenting courses.

SAINSBURY’S

ACTIVE KIDS VOUCHERS

Once again, we are taking part in this year’s Active Kids scheme.  Please help us by asking everyone you know to collect vouchers for us and send them into school Vouchers are in store from 9th February.  Please let the office know if you can help count vouchers for us.

FAMILY INFORMATION SERVICE
Hertfordshire’s Family Information Service (FIS) provide information, advice and assistance to parents, carers and professionals on the range of children, family and young people’s services available across Hertfordshire.
There are lots of services available on many aspects of family life, and guidance to support you and your family.

Whether looking for childcare, advice on childcare costs (including the financial help available such as childcare vouchers and grants), or thinking about becoming a childminder yourself, FIS can point you in the right direction.

FIS can give you information about free early years provision and where to access help and information if you are the parent of a child under five.

Information and support is also available on a number of subjects including managing your child’s behaviour, supporting children with special educational needs, 1-1 support for you and a wide range of courses and support groups.
For information on all that and more contact the Family Information Service by visiting www.hertsdirect.org/fis, where you can also complete and online enquiry form, call 0300 123 4052 Monday to Friday 8.30am to 4.30pm or email fis@hertscc.gov.uk
	DATES FOR ACADEMIC YEAR 2010/2011

	Thursday, 10th February

PLEASE NOTE TIME :

1.30pm – 3.00pm
	Parent Forum

	Friday, 11th February

9.30 – 11.00am
	Nursery Open Morning for parents applying for Sept 11/Jan 12

	Monday, 21st to Friday, 25th February
	Half Term

	Tuesday, 1st March
	World Maths Day

	Monday, 7th March

5.30 – 8.00pm
	Parent / Teacher Consultations

	Wednesday, 9th March

6.00 – 8.00pm
	Parent / Teacher Consultations

	Friday, 11th March

9.30 – 11.00am
	Nursery Open Morning for parents applying for Sept 11/Jan 12

	Friday, 8th April
	Last day of term : School finishes at 2.15pm





















































